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UPDATE 

MoPac Closure Planned for Installation 
of Major Bicycle and Pedestrian Bridge has been Cancelled  

  
  

(Austin, Texas) – The MoPac Improvement Project construction team has cancelled the planned 

installation of the final section of a 450-foot-long bicycle and pedestrian bridge over the Union Pacific 

Railroad tracks south of Duval Road. The installation was scheduled to take place between Sunday, 

June 14 at 8:00 p.m. and Monday, June 15 at 5:00 a.m., however, a heavy-duty crane required to 

complete the installation is not available. Previously announced lane closures on southbound MoPac 

between Parmer Lane and Braker Lane have been cancelled. The bridge is part of a shared use path 

that will run alongside the southbound MoPac frontage road from Parmer Lane to Capital of Texas 

Highway near the Arboretum.  

 

A new date for the installation has not been scheduled. 

  

For more information about the MoPac Improvement Project, visit www.MoPacExpress.com.  

 

[News editors, please disregard the original alert that was distributed on Thursday, June 11]  

 

http://www.mopacexpress.com/

